
From: Chambers - Asbury DP  
Sent: Monday, 6 August 2018 11:10 AM 
To: 'Joanne Nugent'; Motti, Eric 
Cc: Chambers - Asbury DP; Abha Devasia; zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au; Ashvini Ambihaipahar; 
Ruchi Bhatt (ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au); Ben Rogers; Larsen, Inez; AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2017/56 - Sugar Industry Award 2010 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Parties,  
 
The Deputy President will grant the parties an extension to file the report back by 4.00pm Tuesday 
14 August 2018. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
CALLUM YOUNG 
Associate to Deputy President Asbury   
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel 07 3028 7812 
Fax 07 3000 0388 
chambers.asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au 
Level 14, Central Plaza Two 
66 Eagle Street  Brisbane  Qld  4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane 4001 
 
 

From: Joanne Nugent [mailto:Joanne.Nugent@qsl.com.au]  
Sent: Monday, 6 August 2018 9:59 AM 
To: Motti, Eric 
Cc: Chambers - Asbury DP; Abha Devasia; zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au; Ashvini Ambihaipahar; 
Ruchi Bhatt (ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au); Ben Rogers; Larsen, Inez 
Subject: Re: AM2017/56 - Sugar Industry Award 2010 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
QSL consents to the request Deputy President.  
Regards  
Joanne Nugent  
 
On 3 Aug 2018, at 5:05 pm, Motti, Eric <Eric.Motti@au.wilmar-intl.com> wrote: 

ASMC consents to the request Deputy President. 
Regards 
Eric Motti 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
On 3 Aug 2018, at 4:39 PM, Chambers - Asbury DP <Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au> wrote: 

Dear parties,  
  
I refer to Ms Devasia’s correspondence of 4:00pm today, extracted below.  
  
I note that the employer parties were copied into Ms Devasia’s correspondence, but it was not 
indicated whether they consented to the extension of time or not. Could the employer parties 

mailto:Eric.Motti@au.wilmar-intl.com
mailto:Chambers.Asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au


please communicate to Chambers whether or not they consent to the extension of time requested 
by Ms Devasia? 
  
The Deputy President will consider the parties request in due course.  
  
Kind regards 
  
Jack Howe 
Relief Associate to Deputy President Asbury 
  
Fair Work Commission 
Tel 07 3028 7812 
Fax 07 3236 5503 
chambers.asbury.dp@fwc.gov.au 
Level 14, Central Plaza Two 
66 Eagle Street  Brisbane  Qld  4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane 4001 
www.fwc.gov.au 
  
  
From: Abha Devasia [mailto:abha.devasia@amwu.org.au]  
Sent: Friday, 3 August 2018 4:00 PM 
To: Chambers - Asbury DP 
Cc: zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au; Ashvini Ambihaipahar; Ruchi Bhatt 
(ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au); 'Ben Rogers'; Motti, Eric; 'Joanne.Nugent@qsl.com.au'; 'Larsen, Inez' 
Subject: AM2017/56 - Sugar Industry Award 2010 
  
Dear Associate,  
  
We refer to the directions issued by the  Deputy President in the above matter. 
  
The directions required the parties to report back on the progress of the discussions in relation to 
the tools allowance by 4pm this afternoon. 
  
Discussions between the parties have not concluded. This has been primarily due to the AMWU’s 
officers not being able to participate in talks due changes in leave taken during the period. The 
AMWU respectfully requests that the Commission grants an extension to the report back to 14 
August 2018. 
  
The employer parties have been copied into this request.  
  
  
Kind regards 

  
Abha Devasia 
Research Officer 
Australia Manufacturing Workers' Union 
  
e. abha.devasia@amwu.org.au 
p. +61 2 8868 1540 
m.0425784811   
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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